
 

Office of Law Enforcement Oversight Citizens Committee on Independent Oversight 
Meeting Summary 

Friday, February 24, 2017 27, 2017 - 12:30-2:30PM 
Chinook Building Conference Center, Room 126 

401 Fifth Avenue Seattle, WA 98104 
 

Committee Members Present:  
• Honorable David Baker, Position 1 
• John Jensen, Position 2 
• Reverend Steve Baber, Position 4 
• Liz Campbell, Position 11 

 
Committee Members Absent:  

• Mia Gregerson, Position 8  
• Sili Savusa, Position 5, Co-Chair 
• Tamika Moss, Position 7 
• Abel Pacheco, Position 9 

 
King County Staff: 

• Deborah Jacobs, Director, Office of Law Enforcement Oversight 
• Adrienne Wat, Senior Law Enforcement Analyst, Office of Law Enforcement Oversight 
• Tess Mullarkey, Investigative Auditor, Office of Law Enforcement Oversight 
• Lacey Lawrence, Administrative Specialist, Office of Law Enforcement Oversight 
• Clif Curry, Principal Legislative Analyst, King County Council 

 
 
1. Welcome/Let’s Connect. The meeting was called to order by the Honorable David Baker at 

12:36pm; there was not a quorum. Consultant Ann Macfarlane of Jurrasic Parliament guided 
an icebreaker exercise.    
 

2. Review of Minutes. Since there was not a quorum, approval of previous minutes is tabled 
until March.  

 
3. Guest Speaker.  Matias Valenzuela, Director, King County Equity & Social Justice guided a 

discussion of King County’s programs to build equity and opportunity, including an 
overview of demographic information that shed light in inequities around the county. 
Deborah Jacobs mentioned some ways that the committee could fulfill its charge to advise 
the Sheriff’s Office and County Council on ESJ issues, including reporting on opportunities 



and obstacles to diversity in recruitment and hiring, reviewing training relevant to deputies’ 
cultural competencies, and developing and conducting citizen satisfaction surveys. 
 

4. Update on OLEO’s Progress 
a) OLEO Ordinance – Deborah Jacobs reported on the posture of OLEO’s ordinance. 

She indicated that the County Council members are deciding how they want to 
proceed in directing collective bargaining on OLEO’s behalf, either by passing an 
ordinance or passing a labor policy.  
 

5. Role of the Committee 
Consultant Ann Macfarlane facilitated a conversation about actual committee name and the 
role of the committee and received feedback. The conversation will continue in March. 

Meeting adjourned at 2:30. 

 


